(CoOPY)
March 10, 1967

Dear Farrell,

Since September 1966 I have had several conversations with
Marc Perlstein, a Youth Against War and Fascism member who is
very active on the Queens College campus. Less than two weeks
ago, while eating lunch with him, he spoke of a letter which
the Milwaukee Branch of the SWP sent to Workers World. He
said that it was announced at a Workers World New York Branch
meeting, which he was invited to attend, that such a letter
had been received and that it said the Milwaukee Branch had
disagreements with the SWP line on China and would like to
enter into discussions possibly leading to fusion with Workers
World. Perlstein stated that a member of Workers World has
been sent to Milwaukee. In addition, he said that a copy of
the letter was sent to a SWP leader on the West Coast. Perl-
stein said he did not read the letter itself. He believes
(through no prompting of mine) that the SWP knows of the let-
ter.

Comradely,
S/Dave F.



